EATON TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MONTHLY MEETING July 2, 2024

The regular monthly meeting of the Eaton Township Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Kenny White on Tuesday, July 2, 2024.

Present were Chairman Kenny White, Supervisor Robert Pitcavage, and Supervisor Jim Greenley.

Minutes from the previous meeting were distributed in draft form. With no corrections needed, Supervisor Pitcavage made a motion to accept the minutes, seconded by Supervisor Jim Greenley.

FINANCIAL REPORT:

The financial report was accepted. Act 13 funds of \$58,408.24 were deposited, down from \$98,215.64 last year.

ZONING OFFICER REPORT:

Mr. Patton shared the Zoning Officers report- 1 building permit and 2 sewer permits were issued.

VISITORS AND GUESTS:

Commissioner Tom Henry was in attendance to discuss the BEAD program which will provide broadband to underserved areas in the community. This would be at no cost to the township. A questionnaire had already been filled out to give details on the township. All Supervisors agreed and signed the proclamation allowing PBDA to implement BEAD, which will provide cost effective broadband to township residents. Mr. Henry also noted that the Wyoming County Healthcare Center will now house ALS services, to provide much needed ambulance service to the community. Eric Davis, pleased to have been our CPA for 9 years, of Ginader and Jones reported on the yearly audit.

All revenues and costs are stable.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

Mr. Pitcavage inquired if the Township had been awarded the Dirt and Gravel Road grant; Chairman White replied that we were awarded the grant to improve Harding Lane. Also, noted is the continued dumping on Sandbank Road. A cleanup will be scheduled for the spring.

NEW BUSINESS:

Winding Creek Ranch near the site of the previous Sire Power was discussed. Since the existing driveway will be used- a permit is granted. One Assessors' change was noted. Northeast Signals Walmart maintenance was discussed. All documents need to be reviewed with the Walmart manager. Sugar Hollow's DEP documents were reviewed.

Checks were signed.

Meeting was adjourned 8:02 by Chairman White, second by Supervisor Greenley.

Respectfully submitted, Jennifer Harvey Eaton Township Secretary